SPECIAL PRESBYTERY MEETING

JUNE 26, 2018

The Reverend Richard Blood Moderator of the Presbytery of Northern Waters at the request of the Committee on Ministry is Calling a Special Meeting of the Presbytery of Northern Waters for Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at 10:00AM in the presbytery office. This is the same day as a Council meeting.

The purpose of the meeting is to consider action on the following items:

· To authorize two Administrative Commissions recommended by the Committee on Ministry. One would work with the Warba Presbyterian Church, possibly including closing the church. The other would work with the First Presbyterian Church of Wrenshall Presbyterian Church and the J M Paine Memorial Presbyterian Church, Carlton to help these two churches discern their future including the possibility of a merger.
Rev. Rich Blood called the meeting to order with prayer and declared a quorum present.

Those Present:


Rev. Corey Larsen, Ely and his daughter, Kayla

RE Cindy Martinson, COM

            RE Mary Voss, Vice Moderator

            RE Paul Rigstad, Westminster


RE Chip Holt, Bemidji


RE Jan Lestos, Presbyterian Women
            RE Leslie Anderson, Council Chair

      Rev. Rich Blood, Moderator      
Rev Brad Carloss, Stated Clerk
Rev. Barry Boyer, Synod Rep.

Rev. Matthew Arneson, Nominating Cmt. Chair

Rev. Karel Hanhart, Program Strategy
RE Christine Merritt, Wrenshall

Jay Wilkinson, Resource Person

RE Betty Starkey, Minutes Taker

Action sought:  That an Administrative Commission be formed for the purpose of exploring the future of the Warba Presbyterian Church. The Commission shall have all authority needed to conduct their work including taking original jurisdiction, closing the church, and selling or disposing of any or all property in keeping with Presbyterian polity.

That the Moderator of the Presbytery be authorized, in consultation with the other Trustees, to appoint 3-5 people to this Commission.

Further, that the Moderator of the Presbytery be authorized to appoint additional member (s) to the Administrative Commission upon the resignation of any current member or at the request of a majority of the current members.
The Administrative Commission is directed to report on the activities and actions of the Commission to each meeting of the Presbytery Council and to each stated meeting of the Presbytery.

Presbytery voted to approve 
That an Administrative Commission be formed for  the purpose of assisting the J M Paine Memorial Presbyterian Church and the First Presbyterian Church of Wrenshall discern their joint future.
That the Moderator of the Presbytery be authorized, in consultation with the other Trustees, to appoint 3-5 people to this Commission.

Further, that the Moderator of the Presbytery be authorized to appoint additional member (s) to the Administrative Commission upon the resignation of any current member or at the request of a majority of the current members.
The Administrative Commission is directed to report on the activities and actions of the Commission to each meeting of the Presbytery Council and to each stated meeting of the 
Presbytery.

Christine Merritt from the Wrenshall Presbyterian Church spoke to the action saying that they are looking at what their churches might look like 5 years down the line and have asked for help in discerning this.

An amendment was made to include the following:  That an Administrative Commission be formed for the purpose of assisting the J M Paine Memorial Church and the Wrenshall Presbyterian Church discern their joint future, including the possibility of a merger.
Presbytery approved the amendment

Presbytery approved the action

Betty Starkey thanked the churches for being willing to follow the proper procedures.
Presbytery voted to adjourn at 10:20 am with closing prayer by Rev. Rich Blood.

Next Stated Meeting of the Presbytery; Friday-Saturday, October 26-27, 2018 and Presbyterian Clearwater Forest.
